Chairman PPC: Howard Fuller- 01778344378 Safeguarding Reps: – Angela Deasy 01778 421944. Kevin Daly – 01778 380758 Parish Website: www.bdrcparish.org.uk

## Sacred Heart, Bourne & Our Lady's, Deeping RC Parish

A part of a Registered Charity (NRCDT) No. 1134449 Fr. Victor Dakwan
3 St Gilbert's Road, Bourne PE10 9XB.Tel 01778 423593
bournedeeping2015@gmail.com

**Sixth Week in Ordinary Time -Year B**, Weekday readings year II. Sunday **Preface 6**, Eucharistic Prayer II

February 2018	TIME	Place	MASS INTENTIONS OFFERED	Liturgy of the Day Divine Office week- ll Mem. Acclamation ll
Sat 10 <sup>th</sup>	9.00am 10.00am 6.00pm	Sacred Heart	Adoration with confession until 09.45am  Patricia Friend RIP	St Scolastica 6 <sup>th</sup> Sunday in Ordinary Time - Vigil
Sun 11 <sup>th</sup>	8.45am 10.30am	Sacred Heart Our Lady's		SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
Mon 12 <sup>th</sup>			NO SERVICE	Feria
Tue 13 <sup>th</sup>	10.00am	Sacred Heart		Feria
Wed 14 <sup>th</sup>	10.00am 7.00pm	Our Lady's Sacred Heart		ASH WEDNESDAY
Thu 15 <sup>th</sup>	10.00am	Sacred Heart	Adoration after Mass until 1pm	Lenten Feria
Fri 16 <sup>th</sup>	09.00am 10.00am	Our Lady's	Adoration with confession until 09.45am Nichola Crisp RIP	Lenten Feria
Sat 17 <sup>th</sup>	9.00am 10.00am 6.00pm	Sacred Heart	Adoration with confession until 09.45am Betty Lawson RIP Wellbeing of Verity Elliot	Lenten Feria First Sunday in Lent -Vigil
Sun 18 <sup>th</sup>	8.45am 10.30am	Sacred Heart Our Lady's	Richard and Leah Torley RIP	FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT

Please pray for the sick: Margaret Kline, Martin Dowse, Brian Davies, Chris, Adrian Howarth, Verity Elliott, Father Dakwan (Father's father), Mr Thomas, Sylvia Fleming, Helene Currell, Anne Bostock, Terry Westwood, Robert Carter, Linda Atkinson, Matthew Gallagher and Joyce Willis

Parish Finances: Collection: £443.37
Cakes Sale: £165.20

**Cheques** for the parish should be made out to

**Bourne and Deeping RC Parish.** 

Please would you kindly consider leaving a small donation to your Parish in your will?

<u>Second collection this Sunday for Society for</u> the Protection of Unborn Children (SPUC) **The Parish Fundraising Group** met on Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> January. It was decided that a ticket only event would be organised to celebrate St Patrick's day 17<sup>th</sup> March 2018. This will be held in Bourne immediately after 6pm Mass. Please keep the date free. Tickets will be £10 each and will be available soon

**Also** a list of fundraising events for the year will be published in the Newsletter as soon as it becomes available

**St Patrick's Night Supper** An open meeting will be held this Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> February to plan the St Patrick's night Supper and entertainment. Please come and bring your ideas.

**100 Club. Mr Anthony Miles** would like to run a 100 Club to raise funds for the parish. Due to ill health in the family he is unable to commit himself as fully as first intended and is looking for assistance with this venture. If you feel you are able to help please could you ring Tony on 01476550808

**First Holy Communion** application forms are available in the porch in both churches. Please fill one in and return it to Father Victor before the first meeting which is on the first Sunday after half term. Classes will be every Sunday after the 8.45am Mass

Do you know a lapsed Catholic on your street? A letter is being available in the porch for parishioners to put through the door of those who have lapsed to let them know we are reaching out to them. If you know of such a person or family please take a letter and a newsletter and post it through their letterbox.

A parish census will take place in 2018. Forms will be distributed at Mass in the near future.

Parish Lenten Lunches will start in Monday 19<sup>th</sup> February at 12.00 noon. A donation is given by those who attend and all monies taken will be donated to a named charity. Please come and join us for homemade soup, bread and cheese and great company!

## **Lenten Stations of the Cross**

Lenten Stations of the Cross will be held on Tuesdays at 7pm in Our Lady's, DSJ and at 3pm on Sundays in Sacred Heart. Bourne.

Many thanks to all of you who donate to the parish especially those who use Gift Aid. If you can see your way to increasing your contribution by a small amount it would be much appreciated. The money donated is used for the spread of the gospel.

**Seminarian** training for the priesthood in a poor country. At the moment Missio in England and Wales is helping the training of future diocesan priests in Kenya, Malawi, Nigeria, India and Sri Lanka. If you would like to sponsor a seminarian by donating £1.37 per day (or £42 per month), please let me know so that together we may support the many vocations in these countries with your help we hope no vocation will be discouraged or turned away. For further de-

**Please Sponsor a** 

website which is:
<a href="https://www.missio.org.uk">www.missio.org.uk</a> Thank
you very much to everyone
who is able to help. Fr Clement Orango, Missio Director,
Nottingham Diocese.

tails, please read the Society

of St Peter the Apostle leaf-

lets in the porch or visit our

## **Deeping Churches Together Lent**

**Lunches** there is a list of dates on the poster in the porch beginning February 17<sup>th</sup> at the Methodist Church

Masses on Ash Wednesday (This Wednesday) will be at 10am in Deeping and 7pm in Bourne

